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From the desk of Village President Greg Hribal

Happy New Year Westchester!!! 2024 is Here!!
The Village was recently contacted by Secretary of 

State, Alexi Giannoulias about opening a senior citizen 
only driver’s license and service facility within the Village 
Hall.  Their timeline was short, however due to the hard 
work of Village staff the facilities were formally opened 
on November 27th.  Seniors over the age of 65 of age can 
visit, without an appointment, to renew their license and 
renew license plates stickers.  The written test as well as 
the drivers test can be done at this facility.  

There will be some transition around the village hall 
and the post office as we work on parking availability 
as the board approved modifications to increase the 
amount of parking available.  The overall project will 
add approximately 40 parking spaces, with 30 of those 
for village and Secretary of State staff, along with added 
parking along Municipal Drive to assist visitors to the 
driver’s facility.  

On November 28th the village welcomed Speaker of the 
House Emanuel “Chris” Welch, Senate Majority Leader 
Kimberly Lightford, Secretary of State Alexi Giannoulias 
along with 21st District State Representative Abdelnasser 
Rashid and 8th District Representative La Shawn Ford to 
announce the opening.   

Thank you Speaker Welch, Leader Lightford and 
Secretary of State Giannoulias for considering Westchester 
when seeking the next location for a senior services 
driver’s facility. I would also like to thank Trustee Nick 
Steker who was instrumental in bringing Westchester 
forward as an option in the location selection process. 

The Village Board is continuing to review information 
related to the redevelopment and potential move from 
our Roosevelt Road campus but there have been no firm 
decisions made.  Our first step in this process involved 
determining our space needs and a deeper review of the 
property previously purchased on Enterprise Drive.  Each 
of these steps in reaching a conclusion requires time to 
have professionals review and inform the board of their 
findings.  

The annual Shop with a Cop event allows Westchester 
children an opportunity to experience a happy holiday 
that they would not otherwise have been able to, was a 
great success this year. This year’s sponsorship provided 
presents and a shopping experience for 10 Westchester 
children to share with Westchester and neighboring police 
officers. Thank you to School Resource Officer Cristian 
Aguirre for reaching out to the business community and 
for those businesses who provided a monetary donation 
to support the event. 

The recent two-day Winter Wonderland hosted by the 
Westchester Park District in cooperation with the Village 
was incredible this past December.  The weather was 
above average this year and I was extremely pleased with 
the turnout for this event.  The Village has discussed an 
increased partnership and collaboration with our taxing 
bodies and Chamber of Commerce to share in the costs 
and staff work of hosting events throughout the year.  
Our special events committee is working at outlining a 
summer event schedule for 2024 and look forward to co-
hosting several events throughout the year.  

The Village has made many attempts to determine the 
best methods of providing information to the public.  
There is currently the newsletter delivered to residents 
monthly.  There is the text and email alerting system, 
Code Red, that provides real-time information-based 
alerts regarding emergency water shut offs, construction 
updates and other alerts that are provided via phone call, 
text messages or emails and recently the Village began a 
weekly digital newsletter.  Visit the Village of Westchester 
website at www.westchester-il.org to register your email 
address and receive weekly news that can keep you 
informed on events, news and updates to projects going 
on in Westchester.  

Lastly, I would encourage everyone to welcome the 
recently opened Jungle Plate restaurant located at 
9916 Roosevelt Road.  The owners, husband, and wife 
Westchester residents, have crafted a Caribbean and 
African cuisine serving food made from scratch. 
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Prevention of Winter Fires: Home Heating Safety

Carbon monoxide is an invisible, odorless, 
colorless gas created when fuels (such as 
gasoline, wood, coal, natural gas, propane, 
oil, and methane) burn incompletely. 
Sources of carbon monoxide in the home 
include heating and cooking equipment 
that burn fuel, like a gas stove or fireplace. 
Each year, thousands of people are treated 
at hospital emergency rooms for CO 
poisoning; unfortunately hundreds of 
people die (Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention/Consumer Product Safety 
Commission).

Prevent Carbon Monoxide Poisoning
•	 Make sure appliances are 

installed and operated according to the 
manufacturer’s instructions and local 
building codes. Most appliances should be 
installed by qualified professionals. Have 
the heating system professionally inspected 
and serviced annually to ensure proper 
operation. The inspector should also check 
chimneys and flues for blockages, corrosion, 
partial and complete disconnections, and 
loose connections.
• Avoid using a portable generator or any 

other gasoline engine-powered tool in or 
near an enclosed space such as a garage, 
house, or other building. Even with open 
doors and windows, these spaces can trap 
CO and allow it to quickly build to lethal 
levels.
• Install CO alarms on every level of the 

home.
• Make sure the alarm cannot be covered 

up by furniture or draperies.
• Avoid using portable fuel-burning 

equipment inside a home or garage, unless 
it is specifically designed for use in an 
enclosed space and provides instructions 
for safe use in an enclosed area.
• Avoid burning charcoal inside your home 

or garage.
•Avoid running your car in an attached 

garage, even with the garage door open.
• Avoid using gas appliances such as 

ranges, ovens, or clothes dryers to heat your 
home.
• Do not cover the bottom of natural gas or 

propane ovens with aluminum foil. Doing 
so blocks the combustion air flow through 
the appliance and can produce CO.
• During home renovations, make sure 

appliance vents and chimneys are not 

blocked by tarps or debris. Make sure 
appliances are in proper working order 
when renovations are complete.
• During and after a snowstorm, make 

sure vents for the dryer, furnace, stove, and 
fireplace are clear of snow build-up.
• Gas or charcoal grills can produce CO — 

only use outside.

Maintain Your CO Alarms
CO alarms always have been and still are 

designed to alarm before potentially life-
threatening levels of CO are reached.
• Follow the manufacturer’s instructions.
• Test your alarm monthly by using the test 

button.
• Look for your alarms expiration date and 

replace as needed.
• CO alarms may be installed into a plug-

in receptacle or high on the wall. Hard wired 
or plug-in CO alarms should have battery 
backup.

Never Ignore an Alarming CO Alarm
It is warning you of a potentially deadly 

hazard. If your alarm is going off, do not 
try to find the source of the CO. Prompt 
medical attention is important if you 
are experiencing any symptoms of CO 
poisoning, take the following action:
• Call 911 if think you are experiencing any 

of the symptoms of CO poisoning.
• Immediately get outside to fresh air.
• Leave the home and call your fire 

department to report your symptoms from 
a neighbor’s home.
• Avoid re-entering your home; you could 

lose consciousness and die.
• Tell the paramedics/doctors that you 

suspect CO poisoning.
• If the source of the CO is determined to 

be a malfunctioning appliance, DO NOT 
operate that appliance until it has been 
properly serviced by trained personnel.

Symptoms of CO Poisoning

A person can be poisoned by a small 
amount of CO over a longer period of time 
or by a large amount of CO over a shorter 
amount of time. Because CO is odorless, 
colorless, and otherwise undetectable to the 
human senses, people often don’t realize 
they are being exposed to this harmful 
poison. Initial symptoms of low to moderate 
CO poisoning are similar to the flu (but 
without the fever). Symptoms include:
• Headache
• Fatigue
• Shortness of breath
• Nausea
• Dizziness
High level CO poisoning results in 

progressively more severe symptoms, 
including:
• Mental confusion
• Vomiting
• Loss of muscular coordination
• Loss of consciousness
• Ultimately death

Fire Chief Mike Mavrogeorge
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WESTCHESTER POLICE BLOTTER
 Incident # 23-02513 
Date/Time:11/10/2023 6:09PM 
Location: Mannheim Rd. & Dickens St. 
TRAFFIC STOP
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Clarence Ford, 
34, Bellwood was charged with Operating 
a Vehicle with Suspended Registration and 
No Proof of Insurance. Ford was issued a 
Citation and Notice and given a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

Incident # 23-02556 
Date/Time:11/14/2023 4:42PM 
Location: 10300 Blk. Roosevelt Rd. 
TRAFFIC STOP
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Manuel Mendoza 
27, Chicago was charged with Expired 
Registration, Suspended Registration, No 

Valid Proof of Insurance, and Driving with 
License Suspended. Mendoza was issued a 
Citation and Notice and given a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL. 

Incident # 23-02633 
Date/Time:11/22/2023 6:45PM 
Location: Mannheim Rd. & Cambridge St.
TRAFFIC STOP 
WPD Officer on patrol observed a vehicle 

perform a traffic infraction. Jonathon Felipe 
Busto-Triana, 21, Cicero was cited with 
No Valid Registration and No Valid Drivers 
License. Busto-Triana was issued a Citation 
and Notice and given a court date at the 
4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL. 

Incident # 23-02682 
Date/Time:11/29/2023 6:09PM 
Location: 800 Blk. Mannheim Rd.

TRAFFIC STOP
WPD Officers responded for an accident that 

occurred in the parking lot of 825 Mannheim 
Rd. Clarence Hardin, 30, Westchester was 
cited with Driving while License Suspended. 
Hardin was issued a Citation and Notice and 
given a court date at the 4th District Cook 
County Courthouse in Maywood, IL.

Incident # 23-02689 
Date/Time:11/20/2023 9:21AM 
Location: 700 Blk. Gardner Rd. 
BATTERY
WPD Officers were dispatched to the area 

of Gardner and Kitchner, for the possible 
attempted vehicular hijacking that had just 
occurred. Proviso Central Dispatch advised 
that the victim was still on scene, and that 
there was a language barrier. A description 
was given out of the possible subject, that was 
last seen going southbound from the incident. 

Police spoke to the victim who stated that a 
m/b subject punched out the front driver’s 
side window of the victim vehicle and caused 
minor cuts/injury to the victim. Officers 
observed a subject matching the description 
walking southbound on the 900 block of 
Gardner. The victim positively identify the 
subject who Police located. Michael Jacobs, 49, 
Bellwood was cited for Battery and Criminal 
Damage to Property. Jacobs was issued a 
Citation and Notice and given a court date at 
the 4th District Cook County Courthouse in 
Maywood, IL.

Everyone at the 
Westchester Police 
Department would like 
to wish you a Happy New 
Year! 2023 went by in the 
blink of an eye and it is hard 
to believe it is already the 
new year. Going into the 
new year please remember 
to call the police any time 
you see something that 
looks out of the ordinary 
or suspicious. It takes a 
team effort to keep our 
community safe and 
the Westchester Village 
Officials, Village Manager 
and Law Enforcement 
Officers are all in to make 
that happen!   

We urge anyone traveling 
for the holidays to stay 
safe and remain vigilant 
and if you see something 
say something! 

Have a Happy New Year.

Sincerely,

Chief Daniel Babich 

Happy New Year
Police
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The WPTC would like to wish everyone a 
happy, healthy Holiday Season!

In November, we had our second WPTC 
meeting for this school year.  We appreciate 
the staff and parent involvement. The 
month also included the Charleston 
Wrap fundraiser as well as the Chipotle 
Restaurant Fundraiser. 

We had our first Family Bowling Event 
at Eden Lanes which was a wonderful day 
filled with family, friends and excitement!  
We’d like to thank all that attended and 
everyone that donated amazing raffle 
prizes.  Your support is truly appreciated.  

Please remember the WMS School Store 
has returned and will be open once a 
month!! Dates will be announced on our 
Facebook page and announcements are 
made during school to remind students.

WPTC will be hosting our first Flying High 
fundraiser drop-off event on December 
2nd. It’s a fun evening for the children, and 
a chance for parents to have a night out. 

Our restaurant fundraisers for December 
will be at Lou Malnati’s on Wednesday 
December 6th, and the Buona Beef 
Fundraiser will be on Monday December 
18th.  

We will also be hosting a Winter Shoppe 
for students at WIS December 12-13th and 
at WPS  December 20-21st. We are looking 
forward to this new event. 

We will have our winter parties at WPS 
and WIS along with our winter dance at 
WMS before break. Please remember that 
our events can only take place with the 
help of our volunteers. This is a very fun 
and exciting experience and we would love 
to have you participate.  Please look for 
emails and Facebook posts for volunteer 
opportunities.  

Thank you to those who have taken the 
time to help out at our past events. 

Keep an eye out for upcoming events!

December 2 Flying High Fundraiser
December 6 Lou Malnati’s Fundraiser
December 15 WMS Winter Dance
December 18 Buona Beef Fundraiser
December 12-13 WIS Holiday Shoppe
December 20-21 WPS Holiday Shoppe 
December 21 WPS EC/PreK Winter Parties
December 22 WPS/WIS Winter Parties

Please continue to check our Facebook 
page and website for any updates!

www.wptc.membershiptoolkit.com
https://www.facebook.com/WPTC92.5
You can also reach the WPTC via email at 

wptc925@gmail.com.
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GROW Ecological Commission: Two Years 
of Environmental Action

The Green Residents of Westchester 
(GROW) Ecological Commission is 
a volunteer group that advises the 
village and educates the community on 
environmental issues. We are critical 
partners in beautification and ecological 
decisions.  The commission is responsible 
for preparing, achieving objectives of, and 
sustaining Westchester’s Climate Action 
Plan.  

Highlights of our recent work:
Native plants and landscaping: Restoring 

native plant habitat is vital to preserving 
biodiversity and can help reduce flooding.  
●Organized a native plant educational 

event and a plant sale with I Love Native 
Plants and Westchester Community 
Church. 

Held a sustainable landscaping education 
event with Midwest Grows Green/IPM 
Institute.
●Encouraged residents and children to 

appreciate nature by promoting events 
like the City Nature Challenge and the 
Villages’ Arbor Day tree planting events at 
Westchester schools. 

Tree Care and Canopy Restoration: Each 
year, Westchester’s tree canopy provides 
$1.8 million in ecosystem services that 
include carbon storage and sequestration, 
air pollution removal, and storm water 
interception (according to the Morton 
Arboretum 2020 Chicago Region Tree 
Census). They also can improve quality of 
life, increase property values, help foster 
good mental and physical health, and 
reduce surface temperatures.
●Assisted the Village with writing two 

grants. A grant of $25,000 was awarded 
for a comprehensive tree inventory and 
management plan for Village-owned 
trees. This will enable the Village to more 
efficiently build and maintain the canopy 
with an eye to age and species diversity.

●Distributed native tree saplings provided 
by the Metropolitan Water Reclamation 
District to residents during the Village’s 
shredding events. 
●Distributed bookmarks highlighting 

the trees most commonly found within 
Westchester, as well as instruction tags 
for Public Works to provide residents with 
newly planted trees.
●Advocated for the Cook County Forest 

Preserve Referendum and for the Village to 
update its Noxious Weeds Ordinance.

Alternative Transportation: One of the 

most effective ways to reduce acute and 
chronic respiratory ailments related to 
air pollution is to decrease the number of 
combustion vehicles on the road. This can 
be accomplished in many ways: carpooling, 
using public transportation, buying an 
electric or hybrid vehicle, walking or 
cycling. Walking and cycling are particularly 
impactful because they improve health.  

  
Figure 1
Between, Nov’17 and Nov’23 the number 

of EVs in our village increased from 6 to 
76, with the greatest increase occurring in 
2023.

●Collaborated with the Police Department 
to host two bike safety events (for adults 
and children).
●Featured alternative forms of 

transportation at the 4th of July parade: 
Mustang Mach-E, Tesla Y, and Volkswagen 
e-Golf and the Westchester Cycling Group 
●Endorsed Westchester’s participation in 

Tour de Proviso, township-wide bike event. 
●Recommended that the Village mitigate 

the impact on the environment without 
sacrificing needed functionality as Fleet 
Vehicles are due for replacement by:  
1) considering total cost of ownership 
instead of capital and operating expenses 
separately (reference: Argonne National 
Laboratory), 2) planning for adequate EV 
charging functionality, and eventual re-
evaluation of the need for underground 
fuel, and 3) considering staff input into new 
vehicle assessments while prioritizing EVs 
and hybrids.

Solar Power: Adding clean, renewable 
solar energy to the electrical grid will have 
the greatest impact on reducing greenhouse 
gas (GHG) emissions. 
●Hosted five solar events with Citizens 

Utility Board.  The sessions covered rooftop 
solar, community solar, the Illinois Solar 
for All Program, and the opportunity to 
participate in the GROW Solar Chicagoland 
and Solar Switch Chicagoland group 
purchasing discounts.  
●Recommended that the Village participate 

in the Chicago Metropolitan Mayors 
Caucus’ Community Solar Clearinghouse 
Solution, which will allow residents the 
opportunity to opt-in to this program.

Reduce Green House Gas (GHG) 
Emissions: Residential natural gas 
consumption is the greatest source 
of greenhouse gas equivalents in our 
community, and our community’s 
utilization of natural gas and electricity are 

significantly higher than the average for the 
metropolitan region, Cook County and our 
surrounding communities. 
●Hosted two energy efficiency events with 

Nicor to inform our community about 
free in-home energy assessments, free and 
discounted energy savings devices, and 
incentives/rebates that may be available. 
●Increased resident requests for 

Water Savings Kits (74 more kits) and 
Weatherization Kits (60 more kits) from the 
previous year. 

Minimize waste: Globally, landfills are 
the 3rd largest producers of methane 
gas, which traps 80 times more heat than 
carbon dioxide during its first 20 years in 
the atmosphere.

Hosted a composting educational event 
and met residents to highlight the benefits 
of composting at Tour de Proviso. 
●Held two annual Reuse-a-palooza events 

yard sale and reuse festival weekends. 
Over 170 houses participated in Reuse-a-
palooza each year.
●Provided opportunities for residents to 

have their holiday pumpkins and gourds 
composted by providing “Pumpkin Smash” 
collection bins.
●Gave feedback on the waste/recycling 

contract scope of services and ideas to 
help the Village reduce its landfilled waste. 
The suggestions included educational 
events/materials on acceptable materials 
in curbside recycling, right-sized services to 
incentivize residents to reduce solid waste, 
and options to compost organic waste, 
among others.

Prepare for climate change: Scientists are 
clear about the reality of climate change 
and with devastating storms, dangerous 
floods, melting glaciers, and rising seas 
becoming an increasingly regular part of 
life. We need to start working on ways to 
reduce the impact of climate change. 
• Reviewed various climate mitigation 

strategies, their costs, and benefits, and 
drafted a Climate Action Plan, which 
was unanimously supported by the 
Commission.
●Encouraged the Village President to 

join other local mayors in signing a 
Memorandum of Understanding to work 
collaboratively to reduce GHG emissions 
and other air pollutants in our area by 
joining the C4 - Cross Community Climate 
Collaborative. The Memorandum of 
Understanding has been adopted by the 
full Village board, and was presented at the 
Nov. 28th board meeting, and will be voted 
on — presumably favorably — by the time 
of publication.

Our 2024 goals:
GROW is committed to continuing to work 

with the community to make Westchester 
a more sustainable and environmentally 
friendly place to live. In the coming year, 
GROW plans to focus on the following:

Take action: 
Continue to develop Westchester’s 

Climate Action Plan in collaboration with 
the Village.

●Increase resident engagement in 
sustainable landscaping, composting, and 
other ecological initiatives that benefit 
residents.

Educate:
●Inform the community about water 

quality and sustainability.
●Increase awareness about air pollution, 

how it impacts health, and actions that can 
be taken.
●Identify rebates and tax incentives for 

residents interested in considering electric 
vehicles and electric appliances.
●Continue to provide information on 

solar technology and financial incentives 
for homeowners and renters, regardless of 
income. 

Increase funding & partnerships:
●Identify opportunities to secure funding 

for additional environmental projects.
●Strengthen connections within our 

community and with our partners: Cook 
County Forest Preserve, Wolf Road Prairie, 
the Grassroots Garden Group, Park District, 
Westchester Public Library, the schools, 
the Illinois Extension Service, and within 
Proviso Township.

Get Involved!
2024 GROW Meeting Dates:  We usually 

meet on the 1st Thursday of the month at 
6:30 PM (*unless noted) in the board room 
of village hall.

January 11th*, February 1st, March 7th, 
April 4th, May 2nd , June 6th , July 11th*, 
August 1st , September 5th, October 3rd , 
November 7th , December 3rd*.  

There are many ways to participate in 
GROW activities: 

1.	 Attend GROW events: we host 
a number of events, workshops, and 
giveaways each year, promote them in 
the newsletter as well as the Westchester 
website, and email blast. 

2.	 Share your ideas and concerns 
at our monthly meeting: Help us make 
Westchester a greener and more sustainable 
community. We meet monthly at Village 
Hall – meeting dates are listed here and on 
the village website. 

3.	 Become a Grow Commissioner: 
We are recruiting to fill a 3-year term open 
beginning February 2024. Candidates 
should have the ability and availability 
to participate in commission meetings, 
events, and contribute to the Village 
newsletter.  Relevant knowledge, 
education, or experience is helpful, but 
not required.  Key to the commission being 
able to educate and engage residents for 
action on environmental issues/practices. 
Westchester residents 21 or older are 
welcome to apply. To apply, submit a copy 
of your resume/bio along with a cover 
letter/statement about your background 
and interests to: Evie Slavic - eslavic@
westchester-il.gov

4.	 Read GROW agendas, meeting 
minutes, reports on the village website 
https://www.westchester-il.org/.
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On Friday night, 12/1/23, Miracles In 
Progress held their annual Very Merry 
Holiday Party!  It was held at the Mayfair 
Recreational Center. Thank you to the 
Westchester Park District for hosting our 
event year after year.  This annual event is 
designed to celebrate the holidays serving 
those with brain injuries and other special 
needs.  Families had the opportunity to 
enjoy dinner, desserts, decorate gingerbread 
houses made by Krista Brazel from 
Krispies, enjoy holiday music, play trivia 
and bingo, spend time talking with and 
take pictures with Superheroes and Santa 
Claus. MIP gave each special attendee and 
their siblings a gift bag of great surprises!  
Gift bags were sponsored by MIP, World 
Famous Chocolates, Rainbow Cone, Buona 
Beef, Buddy Bear Car Wash, Brookfield 
Zoo/Chicago Zoological Society, Blistex 
Corporation, Ferrara Candy Company, 
Impulse Rehab & Wellness, Westchester, 
Morton Dental of Berwyn, McDonalds 
(JJC Family Restaurants).  This year, the 
MIP kids and young adults were honored 
to receive unwrapped presents that they 

could choose from.  These presents were a 
very generous gift from MIP and the Illinois 
Police Association Tri-County Division, 
(ipacops.org).   Thank you, Brian Kuratko 
and Stephanie Wilson-Muniz for organizing 
and coordinating this! Another generous 
surprise we received this year was from the 
Tri-County Heroes United. Appearances 
and photo opportunities were with Batman, 
Batgirl, Superman, Supergirl, Spider-Man, 
the Hulk, The Flash, Catwoman, The Scarlet 
Witch, and Wonder Woman. Everyone was 
thrilled to see and take photos with their 
favorite superhero! Again, this year, we 
thank Derek and Lisa Gordon for sponsoring 
this event in memory of Derek’s late Mother, 
Wilda Gordon. Thank you to Paul and Andrea 
Gattuso from Paul’s Pizza & Hot Dogs @ 31st 
and Wolf Road, Westchester who generously 
donated and catered our event again this 
year. Paul, Andrea & Family’s generosity is 
boundless and they continue their support 
of Miracles In Progress in memory of the 
late Joe Woss, who was a dedicated MIP 
volunteer for many years. Everyone raved 
about the scrumptious dinner from Paul’s 

which included assorted pizzas, dinner 
salad, antipasto salad, mostaccioli, sausage/
peppers and meatballs.  Many of the 
desserts and array of abundant fresh fruits 
were donated by Paisan’s Pizzeria and Bar, 
Berwyn; Culver’s, Lyons donated custard for 
the ice cream bar for all the participants.  A 
very big THANK YOU to the talented Nancy 
Kosiek for sharing your holiday decorating 
skills at the Mayfair Recreation Center with 
Miracles In Progress. You always make 
everything special for MIP and our town.  
MIP also thanks Ea Bell and her team from 
3EEvents, Westchester for her Santa Claus 
and Superhero backdrops, Santa Throne, 
and amazing balloon creations!  Thank 
you to Peter Marzano for being our event 
photographer. The pictures he took were 
phenomenal.  Thank you to this year’s 
event volunteers:  Gianna Parolin, Emma 
Smith, LeeAnn Coniglio, Eddie Olewinski, 
Gia Marie Benline, Michael Benline, Jackie 
Benline, Sofia Benline, Sharon Henk, Josie 
DeRiggi, Phyllis Orlando, Mary Bakas, Nikki 
Kay Vahldick, Bridget Rowan, Rebecca 
Watson, Bryan McQuaid, Patricia Hylard, 

Tyler Swenson, Allie Saraceno, Eden 
Saraceno, Tessa Saraceno, Michael Gobber, 
Rosemary Klitchman, Nazareth Academy 
Baseball Coaches, Lee Milano, Jim Thome 
and the awesome Nazareth Academy 
baseball team.  These young men did a 
great job again this year!  And, the MIP Santa 
Claus, Derek Gordon - we thank you for your 
love and patience for the extra care and time 
needed for our MIP kids who look forward to 
seeing Santa Claus every year!  Thank you to 
our newcomer, Evie Slavic as Mrs. Claus.  We 
appreciate you!  Thank you to John Watson 
and Judy Saraceno-Swenson for everything 
you do for this event and throughout the year 
- which is way too much to mention!  Thank 
you to all of our donors and volunteers! MIP 
Families who attended had a wonderful 
evening thanks to you!  Since 2002, Miracles 
In Progress is a volunteer-driven, 501(c)(3) 
not-for-profit organization dedicated to 
maximizing the lifetime potential of those 
with brain injuries and other special needs. 
If you wish to contact MIP, you can call 708-
531-1616 or visit miraclesinprogress.org.

Miracles In Progress Very Merry Holiday Party – 2023 
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2024 Martin Luther King Jr. Day 
Holiday Garbage Schedule

There will be no change to the 
garbage collection schedule.

Live Christmas trees up to 5 feet 
long will be collected on your regular 
garbage day the first two weeks of 
January. Trees over 5 feet in length 
must be cut down for collection. 

Yard waste collection will resume 
your first collection day of April, 2024. 

Village branch collection will resume 
the week of April 1st - 5th 2024.

Waste Management – 1-800-796-
9696

• If your garbage or recycling was not 
picked up on your regular day, please 
call Waste Management directly.
• If you would like to request a new 

garbage or recycling receptacle, please 
call Waste Management directly.
• If you have large items that will 

not fit in your receptacle (i.e. couch, 
chairs, tables, etc.,) please call Waste 
Management directly to schedule a 
large item collection.

The Waste Management’s “At Your 
Door Special Collection” service 
will pick up unwanted-potentially 
hazardous and hard-to-recycle items 
from your home. 

That number is 1-800-449-7587. 
The full list of items may be found at 

www.wmatyourdoor.com/residential.
The Village Hall will be collecting 

non-working holiday lights for 
recycling until February 1st. 

VILLAGE SNOW RESTRICTIONS
Public Works crews keep our streets 

free of snow and ice during the winter 
months.

Please assist us by observing the 
following:
•	 Place garbage cans 3 feet 

behind the curb line- do not place 
them in the street.
•	 Do not shovel or blow snow 

back into the cleared streets.
•	 Please observe the “NO 

PARKING SNOW ROUTE” signs.
-The snow portion of the signs will 

be enforced after 2 inches of snowfall 
between December 1st and March 
31st.

If you reside on a Primary designated 
SNOW ROUTE, after 2 inches of 
snowfall you must remove all vehicles 
from the snow route. Vehicles must 
stay off the street until the streets 

are cleared thoroughly by the plows 
by Public Works. If the snowfall is 
continuing, the restriction is in place 
until Public Works completes the 
plowing for the day. Please check the 
signs at the corners of your block. 

If you reside on a Secondary route, 
there is no parking Sunday, Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday on the even 
numbered house side and no parking 
Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday on 
the odd numbered house side after 2 
inches of snowfall. Please check the 
signs at the corners and center of your 
block for guidance. (This includes ALL 
side streets not designated a Primary 
snow route.) 

If you have a Fire Hydrant on 
your parkway, please help keep the 
hydrant clear of snow so that the Fire 
Department may easily access the 
hydrant in case of an emergency, and 
so that the snow plows may quickly 
identify the hydrants while plowing.

Westchester Tree Replacement 
Program

The Village has been planting trees 
on eligible parkways at no cost to the 
resident. This replacement program 
does not allow for residents to choose 
the species of tree planted, the 
location, the number of trees planted, 
nor are residents able to opt-out of 
having a tree planted in the Village 
parkway in front and/or side of their 
residence. 

If you would prefer to choose the 
species of the tree to be planted, this 
can be achieved through the 50/50 
program. The resident can choose 
the tree from a list provided by the 
Village, and shares half of the cost of 
the tree and planting with the Village. 
To request a 50/50 tree, please call 
the Public Works Department at 
708.345.0041.

As always, residents are asked to 
call Public Works at 708.345.0041 if 
an unusual amount of water is visible 
in the street or parkway. This could 
be a main break or water leak that 
requires our immediate attention. If 
after 3:30pm M-F & on weekends and 
holidays, please call 708.345.0060.

CONSTRUCTION NEWS

Balmoral Ave. from Canterbury St. 
to Roosevelt Rd. will undergo a full 
reconstruction starting in in spring 
2024.

Wedgwood Bridge Construction & 
Detour

The Village of Westchester will be 
replacing Wedgwood Drive Bridge 
over Addison Creek in the Spring of 
2024. Wedgwood Drive will be closed 

between Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk 
Avenue. Travelers will be detoured one 
block south to Gladstone Street using 
Suffolk Avenue and Norfolk Avenue.  
The anticipated construction dates 
and bridge closure are May 15th 2024 
through September 15th 2024.
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